Sent: Sunday, 17 September 2023 4:19 PM

Subject: Imperial - written notification _ Carpentaria 1
Importance: High

Good afternoon,

Please accept this e-mail as the follow-up written notification of the initial verbal courtesy call placed
at S5pm on 16 Sept @ 1800 413 889.

Contact details of the interest holder
- This written notification is being made on behalf of:
- Imperial Oil and Gas Pty Ltd.
- Alex Underwood

Material facts and circumstances

- Aleak was detected between the liners at an above ground treatment tank at the

Carpentaria 1 gas well pad location (70 km West of Heart Break Hotel on the Carpentaria
Hwy) in EP 187.

- Details:
o A potential leak was detected on the morning of 16 Sept
o The on-site civils supervisor attended site to investigate, and fluid was identified
between liners
o The interest holder was made aware that the detected leak was potentially
reportable at Y4pm on the 16 Sept

o Verbal notification was made to the Onshore gas non-compliance line at “5pm on
the 16 Sept

- There are no notable events leading up to the detection of the leak
- There has been no loss of containment identified outside of the tank

Actions taken to avoid or mitigate material environmental harm
- Evaporation of fluids has been temporarily suspended
- A pump has been set up to remove fluid between the liners
- The integrity of the bunded tank pad, the tank is located on, has been verified

Corrective action proposed to be taken to avoid reoccurrence

- Temporarily cease evaporation in the Carpentaria 1 tank and the second above ground
treatment tank at Carpentaria 2 until investigation complete
- Create an action plan for fluids contained in the Carpentaria 1 tank

Please let me know if you have any questions on the above.

Regards,

InGauge Energy Pty Ltd






